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January 29, 2024 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
I met Ms. Fonseca when she arrived in Guatemala as a Peace Corps Volunteer for the Healthy 
Schools Project. I oversaw her completion of 10 weeks of pre-service Peace Corps training and 
her transition to her work site of El Palmar. 
 
Ms. Fonseca was a delight to have in Peace Corps. She is intelligent, personable, and inquisitive. 
Her varied experience and education has provided her with a solid basis on which to build new 
information and understanding. She is quick to request additional information to complete her 
understanding, and takes learning very seriously. Within her community she notably had a 
strong initiative to make community contacts and work in a collaborative manner, something 
we value. As such, she did not require additional supervision and we counted on her to utilize 
her skills and training to participate fully in community development. Unfortunately, her time 
with Peace Corps was cut short by the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
Ms. Fonseca is at least trilingual, and is an expert at cultural adaptation and humility. She 
integrated quickly into Guatemalan culture, and showed both respect and curiosity. I noted on 
multiple occasions how she assisted her fellow trainees in understanding and interpreting local 
customs and traditions. Her abilities were further noted once she transitioned to working with 
her community partners. She clearly communicated her background and mission, and found 
mutual understanding with her local partners; quickly developing strong ties and working 
relationships.  
 
I saw Ms. Fonseca under extremely stressful conditions as we worked to evacuate Peace Corps 
volunteers from Guatemala. Having already spent six months in country and developed lasting 
ties with her community and host family, she gracefully accepted the unfortunate 
circumstances and provided emotional support to her peers. Based on her success during her 
time in Peace Corps, I have no doubt that she will succeed under similar levers of changing 
situations in AmeriCorps. 
 
I have no reservations about Ms. Fonseca and believe that she will succeed with AmeriCorps. 
Her maturity and skills will undoubtedly be an asset to her assignment. She has a strong 
willingness to serve others and I appreciate your consideration of her application to fulfill this 
desire. 
 
 

Warm regards, 
 
 
 

Jeremy D. Boley 
Director of Programming and Training 
Peace Corps Guatemala 
jboley@peacecorps.gov 
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